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Tecumseh, NE

Beverly JoAnn McCoy was born to Landis and Edna (Johnson) McCoy on October 5, 1932 in
Tecumseh, Nebraska.  She graduated from Lewiston High School in 1951.

She was united in marriage to Gaylord Wehmer on April 25, 1951.  To this union three children
were born, Gail, Steven and Lori.  Beverly taught at a country school while Gaylord served in
the military.

They made their home on a farm five miles south of Crab Orchard where they raised their
family.  Gaylord and Beverly enjoyed traveling all across the United States and in later years
loved to go to Branson, Missouri.  They celebrated their 65th wedding anniversary in 2016.  
They were season ticket holders for Nebraska volleyball, and men’s and women’s basketball for
many years.   Gaylord and Beverly were members of the Lewiston Methodist Church and later
the Tecumseh United Methodist Church.  Beverly had a ready smile for everyone and was a
devoted and loving wife and mother. 

Beverly sewed clothing for her children as they were growing up and also doll clothes.  She
raised a large garden and did a lot of canning.  Beverly truly loved being a homemaker and
farmwife such as taking lunch to the guys in the field.  She planted many flowers around home
and enjoyed keeping up the landscape around the house.  Beverly took classes in pottery and
ceramics and also did embroidery.  She was an excellent cook and will be fondly remembered
for her peanut butter cookies and her pies. In her later years Beverly enjoyed being a member
and socializing with the Red Hatters.    

  She passed away at Belle Terrace in Tecumseh, Nebraska March 29, 2018 at the age of 85
years.

   Beverly is survived by her children, Gail Frahm of Lincoln, Steven Wehmer of Beatrice and
Lori Mays and special friend Ted Jones of Beatrice, grandchildren, Holly Rhodes and husband
Jerry of Slainsville, West Virginia, Shawn Frahm of Kearney, and Robin Crouse and husband
Bill of Beatrice, great-grandchildren, Taylor Houston, Robert Houston, Diamond Crouse, Justin
Crouse, Bryleigh Crouse and Corbin Crouse, great-great-grandchildren, Paris Houston-Clark
and Gabbee Houston.

  She was preceded in death by her parents, husband Gaylord (Feb. 5, 2017, brothers, Delvin
“Dick” McCoy and William “Bill” McCoy and sisters, Victoria Kay Hartog and Edna Jaunita
“Bunny” Gyhra.                

  Funeral services will be held at 10:30 a.m. Tuesday, April 3, 2018 at the United Methodist
Church in Tecumseh, Nebraska with Rev. Rob Clark Clark officiating.

Visitation will be at the Wherry Mortuary in Tecumseh, Nebraska, Monday, April 2, 2018 from
9:00 a.m. to 8:00 p.m., with family greeting friends from 5- 7 p.m.

Memorials may go to the Lewiston Cemetery Association.

Interment will be at 1:30 p.m. in the Lewiston Cemetery, Lewiston, Nebraska

Online condolences may be left @ www.wherrymortuary.com.
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